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            4/11/2023 
 
 
El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting 
The BreakRoom, 4131 S Shingle Road, Shingle Springs 
Opened:  4:00 PM Adjourned:  4:13 PM 
 
Officers Present:  Dave Longcor, President; Bob St. Amour, Vice President; Sharon Denton, Secretary; Sandra Longcor, 
Treasurer 
Board Present:  Charlie Freeland, Tony Garcia, Jim Shipley, Doug Becker, Bart Petterle, Mickey Razy, David Richter, Nick 
Gonzales 
Members/Guests:  3 
Quorum:  Yes. 
Minutes:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and accept the minutes for the 
March 14, 2023, meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 
President’s Report & Pistol Rifle Range Manager:  Mike Hampton is now the Pistol Rifle Range Manager.  He was not in 
attendance and Dave gave his report.  There was an incident on the range with a shooter not knowing that the weapon 
had to be pointed down-range at all times.  This person will have the supervision of an RSO in the future when they are 
on the range.  No injuries were incurred.  Chad Nelson, CRSO will be teaching an RSO class on 4/20/2023 at the Trap House.  
Matches have been having good attendance.  Bays are holding up well. 
 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):  Bob stated that everything is going smooth.  Cleaning supplies 
were purchased for the restrooms which includes lead-free soap  
 
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon reported that there are currently 590 members in the Club and 59 new members for 2023. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Sandra reported the following are the balances for our accounts as of 3/31/2023: 
 

Checking Account $52,877.95 
Savings Account $40,140.58 
EV Account  $30,389.90 
USPSA Account  $  5,042.57 

 
Three thousand dollars will be transferred from the USPSA account to the Checking Account. 
 
Trap Range Managers:  Bart reported that Trap 3 was down but was fixed and back in operation.  He is going to meet with 
the Youth Trap to outline the rules that need to be followed.  Mickey reported that the Multiplex had more than the usual 
amount of attendees.  There will be a Meat Shoot on 4/29/2023. 
 
Old Business:  Dave L reported that the painting of the pergola’s will be happening this Monday, April 17, 2023.  Due to 
the chance of rain the connexes will be done at a later date, possibly May 20, 2023. 
 
Mickey is going to get an American flag for the meeting room.  Thank you, Mickey, for thinking of this idea.  Mickey is 
going to explore the possibility of getting a different kind of belt for the trap machines. 
New Business:  The motion was made and seconded and unanimous vote to purchase a table at the Friends of NRA dinner 
on 4/22/2023.  All winnings, by the Board members that attend will be given to the Club for future fundraising.  David 
Richter will be contacting Friends of NRA to obtain the tickets. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  Thanks to all attendees for coming to the meeting. 
 
Next meeting:  5/9/2023, 4:00 PM SHARP.  Location:  The BreakRoom, Shingle Springs. 


